
Question on Notice 

No. 182  

Asked on 19 March 2014  
 
Mrs Cunningham asked the Minister for Education, Training and Employment (MR 
LANGBROEK) –  
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the significant increase in student numbers at Calliope State School―  
(1) What timeline is set for an appropriate and accessible administration building to be 
constructed?  
(2) Will the building incorporate appropriate privacy for the work of the guidance officer?  
 
 
ANSWER: 
 

I thank the Member for her question. 

I have been advised by my Department that: 

The 2014-15 Capital Works Program is currently being formulated and the provision of an 
administration building at Calliope State School will be considered under this formulation 
process. It should be noted that the majority of funding under the Capital Works Program is 
directed to growth projects for classrooms to meet increasing student enrolments. 

The guidance officer for Calliope State School is currently accommodated in a private office 
within the resources building. The management of areas within the school are the 
responsibility of the Principal. 

 


